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The Annual General Meeting is upon us once again.  I would like to 
express my thanks to my fellow committee members for all their hard 
work, support and assistance over the last 12 months and I look 
forward to working with the new committee over the coming 12 
months.   
 
I hope you have all enjoyed reading the new format newsletter and I 
look forward to producing some more great issues but we do need 
your continued assistance with photos and/or articles and of course a 
short profile of yourself. 

You will see from the list of the Society’s volunteers and helpers that 
there are many jobs that go on behind the scenes and which are 
performed by these tireless workers.  If you can help in any way, 
please do let us know.  Your contribution, no matter how small, will 
be most welcome. 

I am looking forward to hearing our guest speaker at this month’s 
meeting, Eric Kopittke.  He is an expert on German research and an 
exceptional speaker.  I also know Myrtle has some very interesting 
speakers planned for the coming year. 

Sandy Liddle, Newsletter Editor 

FROM THE EDITOR  
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
Thursday 19 March at 7.30pm 

 
Ambulance Museum Auditorium  

(Cnr Cedar Street & Tingal Road, Wynnum) 
 

Speaker: Eric Kopittke 
Topic: German settlement at Nundah 
 

 
Gold coin entry – covers hire of Hall and Supper. 
 
Raffle:  Tickets are $1.00 each or 3 for $2.00.  The prize is a 
beautiful hamper of goods to tempt the tastebuds which was 
kindly donated by Les Greenhill.  Thank you Les. 
 

 
 
Bring and buy stall  -  Please bring your unwanted gifts, 
cakes, fruit, vegetables to support the Resource Centre. 
 
Appreciation to Lena McCreadie, Margaret O’Neil and Shirley 
Houghton who will be providing your supper. 

MARCH MEETING DETAILS 
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President: Brian Brandenburg 3396 5760 president@wmhs.org.au 
 
Vice President: Ian Kennedy 3396 6399 
 
Immediate Past President: Heather Smith 0435 069 968 pastpresident@wmhs.org.au 
 
Secretary: Lena McCreadie 3393 4393 secretary@wmhs.org.au 
 
Treasurer: Jan Parnell 3396 6001  
 
Librarian: Jill Greenhill 3393 3208 library@wmhs.org.au 
 
Events Coordinator: Myrtle Beitz 3396 4711 events@wmhs.org.au 
 
Membership Secretary: Noela Stratton 3396 0069 membership@wmhs.org.au 
 
Publicity & Fundraising Officer: Ian Wheeler 3396 9923 publicity@wmhs.org.au 
 
Newsletter Editor: Sandy Liddle 3207 4467 newsletter@wmhs.org.au 
 
Life Members: Myrtle Beitz  Late life members: Merv Beitz 
 John Davies 
 Jill Greenhill 
 Jack Sands 
 
Patrons: Peter Cumming 
 Paul Lucas 

2008/09 COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GENERAL MEETINGS:  Afternoon set up:   Col Brown, John McIntyre and Myrtle Beitz 
    Welcome at Door and raffles: Ian Wheeler 
    Bring and buy:   Jan Aplin and Betty Powell 
    Kitchen Coordinator:  Margaret Mack 

Supper Donations and servers: Betty Powell, Jan Aplin, Jan Bird, Margaret O’Neil, Myrtle 
Beitz, Irene Morgun, Sherley Williams, Lena McCreadie, 
Shirley Houghton, Beryl Kennedy, Dawn Wilkins, Betty 
Mottram, Ian Wheeler, Sandy Liddle, Laurima Rabe, 
Minnie Bowman, Noela Stratton, Beth Hume, Eris Powell, 
Daphne Liddle, Nena Robertson, Alison Roff, Jan Parnell, 
Margaret Collins 

Raffle prizes: Sandra Wheeler 
 
 

NEWSLETTERS: Printing: Ian Wheeler 
 Delivery Coordinator: Noela Stratton 
 Delivery persons: Ian Kennedy, Nena Robertson, John McIntyre, Minnie 

Bowman, Jill Greenhill, Sherley Williams, Eris Powell, 
Margaret Mack, Glenn Rolfe, Sue Laakso 

 
 
RESOURCE CENTRE: Volunteers on duty: Minnie Bowman, Ian Wheeler, Sherley Williams, Ian 

Kennedy, John McIntyre, Brian Brandenburg, Noela 
Stratton, Dennis O’Neill, Col Brown, Myrtle Beitz, Dawn 
Wilkins, Jan Aplin 

 Information Sources: Lloyd Kelk, Jack Sands and Kate Harbison 
 
 
TOURS: Dry run: Brian Brandenburg and Jan Parnell 
 Booklet: Jill Greenhill 
 Bookings: Jan Parnell at General Meetings 
  Resource Centre staff each weekday 
 
 
ORAL HISTORY:  Brian Brandenburg 
 
 
Can you help in any way?  If so, please let us know.  We are always looking for willing members to help in any way possible. 

REGULAR SOCIETY VOLUNTEERS AND HELPERS 
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Our second newsletter for the Year.  How fast time goes.   
 
Plans for the concert "Echoes from the Past", a celebration of the 96 years of history of the Wynnum School of Arts, or 
Municipal Hall, are well underway.  Various Groups who have used the Hall are taking part.  These include the 
Wynnum Choral Society and Savoyards.  Mercury and Harlequin Theatres will also be represented.  Plus, there will be 
items from the Momentum choir, Caprice dancers and the Ormiston Pipe Band.  The Writers of Wynnum have also 
written a number of poems for the concert.  It promises to be a wonderful afternoon of entertainment.  It will be held at 
the Wynnum Municipal Hall, Cnr Bay Tce and Cedar Street on Saturday 23rd May from 2pm to 4pm.  Tickets are $10 
including afternoon tea.  They can be purchased from the Resource Centre (opposite the Wynnum Library) from 10am 
- 12pm Monday to Friday.  They will also be on sale at our next meeting. 
 
Our next History trip is on Saturday 28th of March.  We will be going to Crows Nest, via Esk.  It is a beautiful drive over 
the Great Dividing Range.  At Crows Nest we will visit the "Carbethon' Folk Museum and Village.  Lunch will be at the 
Farmers Arms Tavern, a fifteen minute drive from Crows Nest.  I look forward to seeing you on our next trip.  Please 
be at the departure point at least 10minutes before we leave. 
 
Other matters of interest which I mentioned in the last newsletter concern the Manly Pool.  The Pool will close after 
Easter.  A new pool will be constructed which will be 25 metres instead of the present 33 1/3yards (30 metres).  I have 
been trying to have a letter published in the "Wynnum Herald" to gauge public opinion on this change.  If you have a 
view please contact me.  
 
I also mentioned in the last newsletter about the closure in the near future of a number of local schools.  To date, an 
announcement on what will happen to the schools has not been made.   
 
Remember, we are always looking for local people with stories to tell.  Please contact the Society if you have one, or 
know of someone who would like to be interviewed. 
 
The next meeting will be our Annual General Meeting.  It is hard to believe that a year has passed since the last one.  
So much has happened, which I will give a full report on.  I must take this opportunity to thank all the members of the 
Committee, who put so much work into the Society.  Without them, it would not be possible to achieve as much as we 
do.  I would also like to thank all the "behind the scenes" people who set up, provide supper and do so many jobs.  
Their help is greatly appreciated.  Remember, we can always use another pair of willing hands.  The Annual General 
Meeting does not take long and we have an interesting speaker afterwards so I hope to see you all there.  
 
 

Brian Brandenburg 
President 

FROM THE PRESIDENT  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
Below is the 2009 supper roster.  If you are unable to oblige on your assigned date of roster, if possible, please find a replacement 
or contact Myrtle on 3396 4711. 
 
MARCH: Alison Rolf  3396 7094 

 Margaret O’Neil  3348 3123 
 Shirley Houghton  3396 1379 
 

APRIL:   Daphne Liddle  3396 8921  MAY:  Lena McCreadie  3393 4393 
 Noela Stratton   3396 0069    Sherley Williams  3396 0084 
 Jan Bird   3396 6690    Jan Parnell  3396 6001 

 
JUNE:   Sandy Liddle  3207 4467  JULY:  Irene Morgan  3390 4696 

 Laurima Rabe  3348 8037    Nena Robinson  3396 2524 
 Minnie Bowman  3893 0527    Shirley Jeffries  3893 1101 
 

AUGUST: Sandy Liddle  3207 4467  SEPTEMBER: Jan Aplin  3396 4728 
 Myrtle Beitz  3396 4711    Betty Powell  3396 8049 
 Ian Wheeler  3396 9923    Jan Bird   3396 6690 
 

OCTOBER: Betty Mottram  3396 2971  NOVEMBER: Myrtle Beitz  3396 4711 
 Dawn Wilkins  3396 8204    Margaret O’Neil  3348 3123 
 Beryl Kennedy   3396 6399    Jan Bird   3396 6690 
Margaret Collins   
  
 

If you would like to volunteer to help out on supper roster, please contact Myrtle on 3396 4711.  Your assistance 
would be greatly appreciated. 

 
 

MANY HANDS MAKE LIGHT WORK 
 

Please note:      AMENDED 2009 SUPPER ROSTER 
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• The response to the request for information about the Roller Skating Rink was 
tremendous.  We now have a photograph of Arthur Johnson, pictures taken 
inside the rink and many newspaper cuttings about events that occurred there 
between 1958 and 1962.  But we still do not have a photo of the outside 
of the building. 

 
• Although the Society is preparing for an event in the Wynnum Municipal Hall 

in May, thoughts have gone out regarding the fate of the Lota School of Arts. 
We have a photograph of the stump capping ceremony in 1926 when money 
was collected to build the hall.  The Police Youth Citizens Club took over the 
running of the building from the community, in 1966.  In 1973 the old School 
of Arts building was demolished and the new PCYC Building constructed. 
Does anyone have a photograph of the Lota School of Arts, described 
as:- 
 

“a building resembling a church with a wide set of steps leading up 
and narrowing as they approached the front door” Inside the front 
entrance there was a small foyer and then more steps leading into the 
Hall? 

 
• We thank Anne Westlake for the donation of book concerning the Lane family 

from Hemmant.  The family arrived in Australia in 1857 and purchased land at 
Tingalpa, between the Ox-Bow Lake and the Brisbane River in 1859.  Details 
are given of all the descendants of Eli and Harriet Lane (nee Hellier) and 
Solomon and Eliza Lane (nee Hellier) from early times until nearly the present 
day. 

 
• Memorabilia are arriving concerning the former activities of the School of Arts 

(Municipal Hall) Wynnum. (Did you see the Society’s advertisement. in the 
Wynnum Herald of 4th March?) Doug Brewer provided some programs for 
Miss V Campbell’s Music School concerts in the early 1950’s  We see that 
Noela Stratton (nee Charlton) played a duet with her sister Nancy.   

 
Member Molly Hinchliffe has given the Society some old programs, run off on 
an old Gestener machine, of early Mercury and Savoyard productions.  
Molly’s husband, Ted, besides sometimes being a member of the cast, also 
was handy with stage constructions. 

 
• A pen-picture of a person’s life is often portrayed in their Obituary.  Our latest 

project is to making a collection of Obituary, Vale, Farewell, etc. Notices in the 
local newspapers.  We do have easy access to the Wynnum Heralds from 
1946 to 1967, but if you have any family cuttings stored away that are 
relevant, please could we obtain a copy.  

 
A big thank you to all the volunteers who, each weekday, enable our door to be 
open from 10.00am to 12 noon. 

 
Jill Greenhill 

Librarian 

NEWS FROM THE RESOURCE CENTRE  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Resource Centre 
address 

 
Civic Centre 
Shop 7, 66 Bay Tce 
Wynnum 
 
(outside entrance to Wynnum 
Public LIbrary) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Monday – Friday  
(except Public Holidays) 
 
10am – 12 noon 
 

Resource Centre opening 
hours 
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Membership fees were due for renewal on or before 1 January 2009.  Fees will be remaining at:- 
 
 Single    $15.00 
 Family    $25.00 
 High school student  $  5.00 
 
If you haven’t yet paid, your payment as soon as possible would be appreciated.  Don’t forget if you aren’t financial, 
you can’t vote at the Annual General Meeting which will be held on 19 March 2009. 

REMINDER: Membership fees are now overdue 



WHERE WAS I?         February 2009  
 
 

The Wynnum Herald of the 12th December 1962 reported the opening of a new Mather’s Store, their 32nd Branch 
shoe store, in the new Edith Arcade at 78 Edith Street in Wynnum.  Manager of the store was, “ Mr Robert W Joy, 
who has been associated with the boot and shoe retail business both in England and Australia..  He will be assisted 
by Mrs Sylvia Joy and a local staff of Mrs Shirley Williams, Miss Zenette Jennsen and Mr Norman Bahr.  Shoes will 
be displayed on self-selection tables for speedy shopping.” 
 
The other front shop of the Arcade was occupied by the “Edith Street News” run by Mr Peter Smith. 

 
If you were living in Wynnum ‘forty-odd’ years ago do you remember:- 
 

Jack Dorrian, the local barber who moved into the new Arcade, 
  “Loraine’s Lingerie”, - Specialising in Male Shoppers! 
  Singer Sewing Machines, available in the new premises for £10 each. 
  Mr D R Scoch, Registered Tax Agent , Agent for many banks and much 
 else 
 Tinkerbell’s Nursery World, run by Mrs B Slack 
 Edith Arcade Snack Bar conducted by Mr.and Mrs Les Grose, 
 The Jennifer Salon with “Millinery of distinction”, later in Florence Street 
 and “Tony”, the Fruit and Vegetable Specialist.. 

 
 

The builder of the Arcade has not yet been confirmed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WHERE AM I?         March 2009 

 
If you know where this is or have any information, please see Jill at the Resource Centre or phone 3393 3208. 
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first refri ictoria 
      as Henry 

homas Henry was Superintendent of the Manly Methodist Sunday School.  He was a lay preacher. His wife Victoria led the girls 

homas traded until 1946, when youngest son Harold, after his discharge from the 15th Battalion, took over the business.  Henry 

 

 

 
 

OUR PIONEERS – THOMAS HEINRICH VON SENDEN (THOMAS HENRY SENDEN) 

The Society has a continuing project, which began several years ago, to collect information on persons residing in Wynnum, 
Manly, Lota and District before 1912. In 1912 Wynnum became a Town in its own right and there were only a few hundred 
persons residing there.  This month we feature: 
 
(THOMAS HEINRICH VON  SENDEN)  
THOMAS HENRY SENDEN  (1881 -  Retired in 1946) 
 
Thomas Henry Senden’s family arrived in Queensland in 1864 aboard the “Peter Godeffroy”. His father Thomas Auguste von 
Senden and mother Christina Frederika Lovenzen migrated from Schligswig Holstein, then located in southern Denmark.  
Auguste and Christina married in the Lutheran Church, on the banks of the Logan River, in 1872. 
Although a skilled artisan and master carpenter, Thomas Auguste owned sugar farms at Mount Cotton and a sugar mill.  In 1875, 
he helped build the original Lutheran Church on the Mount Cotton Carbrook Road.  In1881 he was the local Postmaster.  Thomas 
Auguste was said to be the only farmer who paid his Kanaka labourers, so he could not afford to update his equipment. He went 
bankrupt in 1885  

Thomas Henry was born at Mt Cotton in 1881. He married 
Victoria Julia Squires in 1908 on the Thompson’s Estate 
(Greenslopes). He was a store keeper in Albion until moving, in 
1911, to Manly. His first store was on the corner of Cardigan 
Parade and Stratton Terrace.  Within two years the family had 
moved to Cambridge Parade (on the site of the present Manly 
Hotel car park).  The next move was to Mrs Paton’s property, on 
the site of the Manly Mall.  Finally in 1923 the family returned to 
the store in Cambridge Parade. 
        
Early grocery days saw much hard work.  Chaff had to be 
collected from Manly Station by horse and cart.  Kerosene for 
lighting and stoves was sold in 4 gallon drums.  Deliveries as far 
away as Capalaba and Mt Cotton Road were by horse and cart.  
Thomas Henry bought the first motor delivery vehicle in the 
town, a Ford “One-Tonner”.  In 1930 Thomas Henry installed the 

geration unit in his shop.      V
        Thom
 
 
T
in the church. He was President of the Manly Concert Ban in the 1930’s and President and Committee member of the Manly 
Progress Association..  He was a keen boating man and fished behind Green Island. His was one of the twenty boats anchored of 
the beach at Manly, many years before the thoughts of building a boat harbour. 
 
T
sold out in 1956 to Manahan’s Chain Grocers and opened a fruit business.  Harold passed away in 2000 but was a hard worker in 
the 1982 Manly Centenary Celebrations and a keen member of our Society. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HERITAGE BUS TOUR on 28 March 2009 – Places still available 

 
T here are still a limited number of places available for the first heritage bus tour for the year.   

ickets are $30.00 per person.  Lunch (fish or beef) will be an additional $10.00 payable on the morning of departure. 

ou can book your spot at the Resource Centre or at the March meeting. 

LEASE NOTE:  The bus will be departing the Civic Centre at 8AM SHARP and the estimated return time is 4.30PM. 

 
T
 
Y
 
P

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CONDOLENCES 

 
 
 
 

It is with great sadness that the Wynnum Manly Historical Society wishes to advise members of the recent passing of Beryl Duke, 
the wife of one of its longest serving members, Percy Duke.  The Society, on behalf of its members, extends sincere condolences 
to Percy and his family.   
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      Fort Lytton 
 
 

 Fort Lytton        Oriel Handley at Fort Lytton 
 
 

 Goleby Gardens       Goleby Gardens 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

CHRISTMAS BUS TOUR PHOTOS – Fort Lytton 
 

 

 

 and Goleby Gardens 
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The meeting opened at 7.35pm.  47 members were present.  5 apologies were received. 
(Attendance sheets are held by the Membership Secretary, Noela Stratton.) 

g in the New Year.  Myrtle expressed the condolences of the Society to Percy 
Duke for the loss of his wife Beryl.  Beryl was a former member of the Society and Percy, present at the meeting, is a former President.. 
 
Minutes of Previous Meeting held on 20 November 2008 were moved by Brian Brandenburg, seconded by Lena McCreadie.   
 
Correspondence inwards and outwards, for December 2008 and January 2009, accepted and endorsed at the committee meeting 
on Thursday 5 February 2009, was presented by Lena McCreadie. 
 
Financial Report for December 2008 and January 2009, was presented by Jan Parnell. 
General Account

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 
 
 

MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING 
of 

19 February 2009 
 
 

(held in the Ambulance Museum Auditorium, Corner Cedar Street and Tingal Road) 
 

 
Brian Brandenburg welcomed everyone for the first meetin

: Opening Balance at 2 December 2008 $5,452.99 
Receipts: $692.59  Expenses: $592.02 
Closing Balance at 1 January 2009    $5,557.56 
Receipts:  $40.22  Expenses:  $0.00 
Closing Balance at 1 February 2009-02-25   $5,597.78 
Investment Account of $25,000  
 
Resource Centre.  
 Appreciation was made of those members who supported the Society during the celebrations  on Australia Day in 
Bandstand Park.  The mystery photograph for February was Edith Arcade in Edith Street, but no one was able to supply the name of the 
builder or of early occupants.   
  

h at the 
historic Farmer’s Arms Hotel.  
 
Celebration of Queensland’s 150 Years (Q150) – Municipal Hall  Saturday 23 May 2009 
 Brian outlined the proposed celebration to be undertaken by the Society in May. 
 
Membership for 2009 
 Noela Stratton reminded members that subscriptions are due before the Annual General  Meeting next month. 
 
General Business 

• Victoria’s Bushfire Relief Fund.  Les Greenhill proposed and Myrtle Beitz seconded a motion that a donation ($1,000.00) be 
made to the fund.  Jan Parnell suggested some of the donation be directed to the north Queensland Flood victims.  
Committee to decide the amount/s to be donated.  

• Brian provided an update of the Manly Pool re-construction by the Brisbane City Council.  A 25 metre pool is still the length 
preferred by the Council. 

 
Speaker, Life Member John Davies, gave an interesting and instructive talk on the sugar industry in southern Queensland, in 
particular referring to our local district.   
 
Speaker, Leigh Chamberlain, assisted by her husband Les, talked of the “Dog Postman” of Toowong who walked the postal round for 
ten years, before being killed by a motorist.  A short film showed his route and details of the historic places passed on the way. 
 

 by Deborah Tearle. 

A delicious supper was donated and served by Ian Wheeler, Beth Hume and Eris Powell.      
      
           Jill Greenhill  (Minute Secretary) 
 

Heritage Tours. 
 Brian provided details of the next tour to be held on Saturday 28 March to Crows Nest and  Spring Bluff, with lunc

The Lucky Door Prize was won by es Greenhill, the Members’ Draw by Oriel Handley and the  Raffle
 

 L



 
 

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 

(held in the Ambulance Museum Auditorium, Corner Cedar Street and Tingal Road) 
 

 
 

 
 

of 
20 March 2008

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

No 10 – March 2009 WMHS Newsletter Page 9 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
Meeting opened at 7.55pm. 

ived. 

e 

f ited financial report for 2007 a copy of which is 

cla ed vac nt and enhill took the Chair. 

s only one nomination for President, Brian Brandenburg was elected and took the 

ly one nomination for each of the committee positions and the following people were 

 Treasurer:   Jan Parnell 

  and
Heather Smith.  

ty.
econded Eris Powell that this offer be accepted. 

as 

 

 
38 members were present and 6 apologies were rece
(Attendance sheets are held by the Membership Secretary, Noela Stratton.) 
 
Minutes of Previous Meeting held on 15 March 2007, were read by Jill Greenhill.  
  
The President thanked all members for their help during the year and highlighted some of th
memorable activities. 
 
The Treasurer presented a summary o  the aud
attached. 
 
All committee positions were de r a  Les Gre
 
As there wa
Chair. 
 
There was on
elected:- 
 
 Vice President:  Ian Kennedy 
 Secretary:   Lena McCreadie 

 Librarian:    Jill Greenhill 
Committee Members:  Myrtle Beitz, Noela Stratton, Ian Wheeler, Sandy Liddle

 
Appointment of Auditor: 
Member Ross Hodson has volunteered to audit the books for 2007, free of charge to the Socie
Moved Heather Smith, s
 
Appointment of Patrons: 
Local State member, Paul Lucas and local Councillor Peter Cumming agreed to continue 
Patrons. 

The next Annual General meeting will be held on Thursday  19 March 2009 
 

The meeting closed at 8.15pm. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 MICROFICHE AND MICROFILM RESOURCES HELD BY WMHS  
 Do you know that the Wynnum Ma  for members to use 

for free?  The friendly volunteers on duty will be more than happy to assist you with use of the equipment.   
 
Microfiche

nly Historical Society holds the following resources in the Resource Centre 
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  Microfilm
 

Aldine History of Queensl

Births Deaths & Marriages in Queensland 
 Pioneer Index 1829 – 1
 Federation Index 1890 – 1

Commonwealth Electoral Roll 
 Wynnum Manly 1903 – 1989 
 Hemm

Peter Spicer’s Moreton Bay Diaries 1828 – 1949 

Queensland Post Office Directories 1868 – 1949 

Queenslan 9 – 1869 

Queenslan

St Helena Diary 1897 – 1910 

.07.1967 

Queensland State Electoral Rolls 1860 - 1910 

and 1888 Wynnum Herald 12.01.1946 – 12

889 
914 

ant 1903 – 1982 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 d Government Gazette 185

d Land Records 1856 – 1859 

 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 

 RESOURC OR SALEES F  
 
 For those o

like to purc
Manly Histo  book sales to Society members.  This is a good way to help support your Society. 
 

Author  Title  Publication  Cost 

f you who cannot make it into the Resource Centre, below is a list of books which the Society has for sale.  If you would 
hase any of these books, please contact Jill Greenhill.  Some of these authors offer a part donation to the Wynnum 

cal Society fromri

year 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mangroves to moorings revisited 2005 $ 35.00Beitz, Myrtle  
 
 Beitz, Myrtle  A quick tour around Wynnum, Manly, Lota 2006 Donation
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Why not own a smart maroon WMHS polo shirt - only $22? 
    Mens (Size 4X) avaiable now in the Resource Room. 
  
Do you have the new badge -$10? 
  
Contact Jill (3393 3208) to order. 

 
  

Davenport, 
Winifred & 
ottram, Betty 

Early shipping in Moreton Bay: June 1846 - December 1859, 
Volume 1 

1998 $ 20.00

M

D
Winifred &
Mottram, Betty 

December 1863, 
 

2002 $ 20.00avenport,  Early shipping in Moreton Bay: January 1860 – 
  Volume 2 (2nd ed)

Nalder, Robyn  From sapling to kero tin: A peek at Gumdale’s past 2004 $ 15.00

Nock, Betty  History of music in the Wynnum and Manly area 1900-1997 1998 $   5.00

Nock, Betty  History of arts in the Wynnum and Manly area 1900-2003 2005 $   5.00

SHIRTS AND BADGES 



 
Calendar of  WYNNUM MANLY HISTORICAL SOCIETY events  

 
March 2009 April 2009 May 2009 

Thursday, 19
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th 7.30pm 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Road 

Ge  Nundah rman settlement at
Speaker: Eric Kopittke 

 
 
 
 
Cost: Gold coin donation 

Thursday, 16th 7.30pm 

A ENERAL

Where: Ambulance Muse
 dar St & Ti

Speakers to be advised. 

 
 
 
Cost:  Gold coin donation 

PRIL G  MEETING 

um Auditorium 
ngal Rd Cnr Ce

 
Thursday, 21st 7.30pm 

MAY GENERAL MEETING 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr C al Rd edar St & Ting

Speakers to be advised. 

 
 
 
Cost: Gold coin donation 

Thursday, 26th 10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBR

 

ARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 

New history sources at Wynnum Library 

The Wynnum Library Local History Librarian, 
Kate Harbison, will tell us of the new history 
resources now available at Wynnum Library. 
 

Cost: Free 

T 10am hursday, 30th 

MORNING TE

Saturday, 23rd 2pm – 4pm 

A AT WYNNUM LIBRARY ECHOES FROM THE PAST 
Sesqui-Centennial Concert 

W ary here: Wynnum Libr
 66 y Terrace Ba

The wre

Where: Wynnum Municipal Hall 
 Cnr Bay Tce & Cedar St 

ck of the Rufus King  
This event is a celebration of the 96 years 
history of the Wynnum School of Arts or Ian Kennedy will provide a talk on the wreck of 
Municipal Hall.  Various groups who have the Rufus King. 
used the Hall over the years are taking part.  
  
Cost: $10.00 which includes  
 afternoon tea Cost: Free 

  Bookings now being taken at the 
Resource Centre or at the March 
meeting. 

Saturday, 28th 8am – 4.30pm 

HERITAGE BUS TOUR 
Crows Nest 

Bus departs from Civic Centre, 66 Bay 

 
Thursday, 28  th 10am

MORNING TEA YNNUM LIBRARY  AT W

Where:  Library Wynnum
 66 Bay Terrace 

Terrace, Wynnum.  
 

The Star theatre Time of departure: 8am SHARP 
 
Commemorating 50 

Approx re 4.30pm turn time: 
years since the fire. 

 
Bookings at the Resource now being taken  
Centre, at the next meeting, or by emailing or  
phoning th dinator, Me Events Coor yrtle Beitz. Cost: Free 

 
$30.00 Cost: 

Lunch: eef) $10.00 (fish or b
 
 
 
 

Sponsorship and support of the WMHS – Thank you to Cartridge World Wynnum 

 
  

 
Cartridg rld Wynn  

generously sponsors and supports the Wynnum Manly 
 

The Society would like to thank and acknowledge Cartridge 
ng support and sponsorship.   

Don't forget - for all your toner and cartridge 
needs, visit or contact Chris at Cartridge World 
Wynnum. 
 

Did you know that e Wo um very

Historical Society?
 

World Wynnum for its ongoi
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March 2009 April 2009 May 2009

Calendar of other events of interest 

Tuesday, 17th 11am 

SESQUICENTENARY OF QUEENSLAND: 

 Brisbane 

elebrate  
om the colony of New South Wales at the 
pening of this landmark exhibition.  
cludes photos, exhibits and documents 

t 
y Q 6th 1859. 

C

Wednesday, 15 10am – 11.am th 

Saturday, 18th 10am – 11.am 

YOUR COUNTRY’S CALL: CELEBRATING 150 YEARS 

Where: Commissariat Museum 
d  Royal Historical Society of Ql

 115 William Street 

C the separation of Queensland
fr
o
In
including a copy of the Letters of Paten
signed b ueen Victoria on June 

RSVP by 15 March – phone 3221 4198 

ost: Donation 

D  EFENCE SERVICE RECORDS

W National Archives of Aushere: tralia 
 16 Corporate Drive 
 Cannon Hill 

The National Archives has service information 
for those who served their country from the 
Boer War to Vietnam.  At this free seminar, you 
will find out how to find a service record and see 
the wealth of information the Archives holds on 
defence. 

 

Cost: 

ednesday, 13th 10am – 12 noon 

WORKING FOR QUEENSLAND: 
PRO OBS 

 Runcorn 

Learn about the everyday people who 
 it today.  

will look at records relating to 
fessions prevalent in early 

s provided 
ed sland State 

Archives. 

Cost: Free 

W

FESSIONS, TRADES AND J

Where: Queensland State Archives 
 435 Compton Road 

created Queensland as we know
This seminar 
the jobs and pro
Queensland.  Morning tea i
follow by a tour of Queen

Bookings essential on 3131 777 

Free 

Wednesday, 18  10am – th 11am 
Saturday, 21st 10am – 11am 

MAKING AUSTRALIA HOME: 
FOCUS ON GERMAN MIGRANTS 

Where: National Archives of Australia 
 16 Corporate Drive 
 Cannon Hill 

Find o out 20ut ab th century German migrants 
and learn how to trace your German ancestors 
through the records of the National Archives. 

 

Cost: 

ll day 

SOS: TAGE 
TOUR 

mences at St Andrews 
Lutheran Church, 1 Wickham 
Terrace, Brisbane (opposite All 

Anglican Church) 

your only chance to see what remains of 
ing decade 

when public and private buildings sprouted all 
 

Either do one or both of the walking tours (Cost 
$10.00 per tour) or the bus tour (Cost $15.00 
per tour). 

Bookings essential by 13 April on  
phone 3254 0265 

Free 

Saturday, 18th AM or PM or A

SITES OF SEPARATION HERI

Where: Com
 
 
 Saints 

Here’s 
Brisbane in 1859 and the follow

over the place.  

Saturda 6th 10am – 1y, 1 1am 
W , 20th 10am – 1ednesday 1am 

BORDER PROTECTION: CUSTOMS 
RECORDS 

Where: National Archives of Australia 
 16 Corporate Drive 
 Cannon Hill 

The records of customs show how the 
Queensland border was protected between 
Brisbane and Birdsville, Burketown and 
Cooktown. 

 

Cost: Free 

Friday, 20   10am – 12th  noon 

HARMONY D  SEMINAY AR 

Where: Queensland State Archives 
 435 Compton Road 
 Runcorn 

Celebrat armony Day and the importancee H  
of multi-culturalism in Queensland’s history.  A 
seminar focussing on records relating to 
Australian South Sea Islanders from the 
collection of the Queensland State Archives.  
Morning tea is also provided. 

Bookings essential telephone 3131 7777 
 
 
 

Cost: Free 

 Monday, 27th 9.30am – 12 noon 

READ ALL ABOUT IT! 
NEWSPAPERS AT THE STATE LIBRARY 

Where: State Library of Queensland 
 Level 1 Training Room 

Discover the newspaper resources available at 
the State Library including copies in the Tim 
Fairfax Newspaper Reading Room, online, 
microfilm, and the resources of Heritage 
Collections such as cuttings books and 
clippings files.  Includes a tour. 

Bookings essential through qtix.com.au or 

Monday, 25t 12.30pm h 10.30am – 

THE LONG ARM OF THE LAW: 
LAW RESOURCES AT THE STATE 

LIBRARY 

Where State : Library of Queensland 
 Level 1 Training Room 

Are you interested in the law? Are you 
trying to find specific acts and regulations? 
Get equipped with skills to find legal 
information for your research.  This session 
will introduce participants to the major 
electronic law resources offered by the 
State Library and some great sites on the 
web. phone 136 246 

Bookings essential through qtix.com.au or  
phone 136246. 
 

 
Cost: Free 

Cost: Free 
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Our aim is to gather and record local history before it is lost 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
___ _ _
 
 
Mem s are available , Civic Centre, 
 
Mem  to 31
 

Single $15.00   Family $25.00   High Schoo
 
PLEA TE:  is a joining fee of $10.00 per n wh ers the cost of a membership name badge. 
 

Deadline for newsletter submissions:  By Sunday, 5 April 2009 for April 2009 issue. 
 

 Wynnum M al Society Inc. 
PO Box 31

anly Historic
8, 

Wynnum.  Q.  4178 
 
ABN 49 071 835 845 

 
Postage 
s
required 
tamp 

 

_________ _________ ___________ ________ 

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 

 
 

____________________________

bership application form

_____________________________

 from the Resource Centre

________________________ 

7/66 Bay Tce, Wynnum. 

bership costs per year (1 January  December):- 

l student $5.00 

SE NO  There  perso ich cov

 
 


